PRHS SAC meeting minutes
January 31st, 2024
1. Call to order at 3:01 pm by Wanda Jewers.

2. Members in attendance: Michelle Hoffmann, Wanda Jewers, Christine Rushton, Kitty Brown, and Matthew Brewer (virtual via Teams).

3. Approval of agenda – motioned by Kitty Brown, seconded by Christine Rushton

4. Approval of previous minutes – motioned by Christine Rushton, seconded by Michelle Hoffmann.

5. Principal’s Report:
· SSP Update (Math, Literacy, Wellness) – ready to start cycle 3 at the school
· Showed some approvement in our Math 8+10 scores. CCRCE is happy we have started the Knowledgehook program at our school. We are continuing with Thinking Classrooms. Teachers had training as an introduction for MathUp. All of this focuses on grade 7-9. Provincial exams will be in Math 8+10 at year end. Small group instruction intervention for grade 7-9 with Paula Rochon will be here on Feb 12th for 6 weeks. 
· Literacy – still focusing on writing. Hopeful to get literacy mentor back here soon (Rachel Collins). Literacy consultant came to the school and did some reading levels for us for grade 7s. 
· Wellness – SEL teacher has started some preliminary Zones of Regulation activities with small groups of students. Student Council, GSA, SchoolsPlus activities running after school and lunch. Furniture has come in for wellness room and is providing a calm, comfortable environment. In Feb, we have a group coming from CCRCE that is doing an Inclusion Scan in our building to help support us in better implementing the Inclusive Education Policy. Looking to focus on attendance more for second semester.
· Mitch (SchoolsPlus) has won two grants: $10,000 for PRHS/PRES to split for food and 3D printer.

6. New Business:
· Staffing Update: SEL Teacher Position – Previous SEL teacher has resigned. After three staffing rounds, the position was awarded to Karen Yorke-Gilbert. She has a strong background in counselling with families.
· Sub Shortage – we have had increasing demands on subs and have been experiencing some shortages recently. This pulls teachers from support positions such as SEL Teacher, Instructional Lead, Resource Teacher.
· Many volunteer packages need to be redone and renewed as CCRCE has recently determined that these need to be redone every three years.
· Started a new Facebook page/group for 2024 grads where news will be posted about bursaries/scholarships and any important updates for students and their parents/caregivers.

7. Financial Update:
· June 30th, 2023 balance was 	$3,291.20
· 2023-2024 Grant (+$5,141)	$8432.20
· $1000 to student council/GSA	$7432.20
· $660 Ice Rental (6x$110)		$6,772.20
· Proposals
· Teacher financial requests – robotics kits for Sharon Midwinter (she has secured one kit through TechEd class sales), she is requesting two more ($3,000); members in attendance approved.
· Furniture for cafeteria – about $3,500 from us and Wanda will make up the additional expense with funds from Healthy Schools (~$2,000). Matthew has suggested looking into functional furniture rather than couches, etc. This may be easier to clean and extend use. Matthew will send ideas from his workspace for some furnishing. 

8. Next Meeting: Apr 24, 2024 at 3pm.

9. Adjournment at 3:39 pm by Wanda Jewers

Respectfully submitted by Michelle Hoffmann, Secretary.







 
